
 
 
 
17 February 2021 
 
 
Mr Alan Cameron AO 
Chairperson 
NSW Law Reform Commission 
 
Via email – nsw-lrc@justice.nsw.gov.au  
 
 
 
 
Dear Mr Cameron  

 

MIGA submission – NSWLRC open justice consultation paper   
 
MIGA appreciates the opportunity to provide a response to the Commission’s consultation paper - Open 
justice: Court and tribunal information: access, disclosure and publication.   

MIGA’s interest 

As a medical defence organisation and medical / professional indemnity insurer, MIGA’s interest in the 
Commission’s work relates to its potential impact on legal matters involving delivery of healthcare.   

It regularly advises, assists, educates and advocates for its members and clients in civil compensation claims, 
professional disciplinary proceedings, coronial investigations / inquests and guardianship / mental health 
matters (healthcare matters). 
 

MIGA’s position  

MIGA’s position is 

- The current NSW framework for open justice in healthcare matters, including exclusion, non-disclosure 
and suppression orders, and publication and access restrictions, remains appropriate 

- There is no case for change in healthcare matters, particularly given inherent sensitivities in a range of 
professional disciplinary, coronial and guardianship / mental health matters 

- Any uniform reforms on open justice must contain appropriate exclusions for healthcare matters.    
  

Professional disciplinary matters 

For professional disciplinary matters, s 165K and Schedule 5D, cl 7 of the Health Practitioner National Law as 
they apply in NSW provide an appropriate framework around closing tribunal or Professional Standards 
Committee hearings and suppression / non-publication orders.   

This framework reflects the range of special considerations which can arise in those matters.  For example 

- Identities of patients and complainants are usually suppressed 

- Closed court or publication restrictions are often considered in matters involving a health practitioners’ 
physical or mental health.    

Scope to make orders based on the particular circumstances of a case must be preserved for professional 
disciplinary matters.   

The Open Courts Act 2013 (Vic) offers comparable scope for tribunal proceedings to be closed to that already 
in place in NSW.   

 

      
     

     
        

  
   

    
    

   
 

    
  

 
 

  
    

   






